
 

 

Governing Board 
Regular Meeting of 

June 27, 2018 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George  
R. Gordon Education Center on June 27, 2018. The regular meeting began at 5:00 p.m. with 
closed session, followed by the public meeting at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Highlights of the meeting follow. 
 
New Student Trustee 
Governing Board President John E. Márquez administered the oath of office to new Student 
Trustee Jocelyn Villalobos. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including:  
 

o a Contra Costa College (CCC) renewal agreement with Richmond 
Community Foundation to provide SparkPoint services that will include 
financial services to support student persistence, such as budgeting, credit 
and financial coaching; 

o a Diablo Valley College renewal agreement with John F. Kennedy 
University to provide facilities for the Emeritus College; 

o a District renewal agreement with Managed Health Network to provide services 
for the Employee Assistance Program; and 

o a Los Medanos College renewal agreement with University of California, Davis, 
for the Transfer Opportunity Program. 

 
Disposal of Surplus Property 
Approval by the Governing Board was given to dispose of the following District surplus 
property: 

 1984 Ford Ranger Pick-up truck 
 1986 Ford van 
 1988 Dodge Ram 50 truck 
 1990 Ford Ranger Pick-up truck 

 
2018-19 Tentative Budget 
The Governing Board reviewed and approved the 2018-19 Tentative Budget, as mandated by 
state law. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

John E. Márquez, President (Ward I) • Gary Walker-Roberts, Vice President (Ward IV) • Vicki Gordon, 

Secretary (Ward II) • Greg Enholm (Ward V) • Vacant (Ward III) • Jocelyn Villalobos, Student 

Trustee 
 

 



 
Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee Member 
Approval by the Governing Board was given to Margaret Eychner to serve a second term on the 
Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee as a representative for the Taxpayers’ Organization. 
 
LGBTQ+ Pride Month Resolution 
By a unanimous decision, the Governing Board approved a resolution recognizing June as 
LGBTQ+ Pride Month. 
 
In Memoriam 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of a CCC student, who recently passed away. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON JULY 25, 2018, BEGINNING AT 4:00 P.M., 

 AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 
500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


